
Highlights from the week of 

May 01 ï May 11 *  

 

Thoughts and perceptions 

from Mayor Justin Hanson 
                                                                Justin 
 
Dear Friends, 
 
I met with the staff of the Covington Police Department this week not only to reiterate my high 

expectations but also express my unwavering support.  When I opened the floor to 

questions/comments, one of their main concerns was about a rumor that the Covington Police 

Department is dissolving and the Tipton County Sheriffôs Office will be taking over.  

 

Let me make one thing perfectly clear ï that is simply a rumor.  While this idea has been tossed 

around by a few citizens in the community, I donôt feel it is a viable option for this 

administration.  Iôm proud of the work our officers do 24/7/365. I feel the men and women of 

the Covington Police Department are dedicated to the citizens of Covington and are focused on 

keeping us safe.  Dissolving that department is not necessary and not on my agenda as your 

mayor.   

 

In fact, over the 3.5 years Iôve been in office, weôve made significant investments in the 

Covington Police Department.  Weôve replaced numerous marked and unmarked cars, added an 

officer position, provided employee raises, purchased SWAT equipment and body cameras, 

purchased in-car computers, and invested in the improvements of their existing offices.   

 

I have supported the growth of this department and will continue to do so.  I intend to continue 

the dialogue regarding proving them a permanent home, providing state-of-the-art training and 

supplies, and giving them the support and respect they deserve.  I donôt know how it became 

rumored we were dissolving this department, but actually, the opposite is true ï we are making 

it stronger!   We currently have open positions for police officers ï and this is a great time to 

come to work for the City of Covington!  Come in and talk with me so I can tell you why!   

 

Remember, our police arenôt omnipotent or super-human.   Thatôs why itôs so important for you 

to either call 9-1-1 if you have an emergency, or call the non-emergency central dispatch line at 

901-475-4300.  Help us help you!  If you see something, say something ï and thank our police 

officers for taking care of us ï thatôs what Iôve done!                              

                                                                                                              

 

Justin 
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DEPARTMENTAL TIDBITS  
k̆eeping you up - to- ÉÆÙÊdÜÎÙÍdÜÍÆÙ̃ØdÌÔÎÓÌdÔÓdÎÓdÔÚ×dÈÎÙÞ ̇

HUMAN RESOURCES & SPECIAL EVENTS : 

* The City of Covington  Human Resource  Department is responsible for the administration 

of all Personnel and Purchasing activities for the city. The  Human Resource  Department 

is located on the  2nd flo or of the Covington Civic Center at 100 West Washington Street . 

They can be reached by phone at (901) 475 -7170  

* Applications are accepted ONLY during the time of a posted vacancy.  

* You can complete  applications  and email it to our department through the Cont act Us 

button above or bringing it by our office Monday through Friday 8:00am - 5:00pm.   

* Plans are u nderway for another exciting BBQ Festival .  The festival will take place June 

1-2 a t Cobb Parr Park.  We will have opening ceremonies, a popular head -line b and, and a 

Corn Hole tournament - all on Friday night. Save the dates ! 

PUBLIC WORKS AND STREETS : 

* Please call 901 -476 -9613 ext 113 or 118 if you see water running and suspect a leak.  

After hours  call 901 -476 -7163.   Our crews will repair them immediately!  

* Help us keep COVINGTON CLEAN!  Please pick up and clean up your area ð and call us 

when you need help!   

* Check out the LARGE PAPER lawn and Refuse Bags at Home Depot!  What a great way 

to be environmen tally friendly  while bagging up yard/lawn debris ð and they are very 

affordable!   

CODES : 

* Department of Code Compliance é 

If you plan on installing anything  on your property that will be vertic al, you will probably 

need a permit, so please check with us first !  We are here to help you work through the 

permitting process.   Please visit us on the second floor at Covington City Hall, 200 W. 

Washington Ave, call 901 -476 -7191 ext 146 or email 

planning.building@covingtontn.com .  Same is true for signs, banners, and vehicles.  

Before you put it in your yard, let us help you stay within the ordinances and codes of the 

City of Covington.  

* Report un -mowed, unkempt areas  to CODES at 901 -476 -9613 ext 146  

PARKS AND RECREATION : 

We will provide SUMMER CAMPS  for kids.  

Please contact Director Joe Mack to help 

support  these great summer le arning 

activities for our youth  and g et your children 

registered ! 

 

Come to MASTER CHIEF õS FREE  BOOT CAMP 

Saturday, May 12 ð 1: 00 at Cobb -Parr Park  
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COVINGTON FIRE DEPARTMENT:  

If you live in the City of Covingto n and own your property (property owners are required 

by  law to provide for their renters ) and need a working smoke detector installed , please 

contact us at 901 -476 -2578.   

 

COVINGTON POLICE DEPARTMENT:  

Please report suspicious activity to police immediately ð let CPD decipher the situation.  

Call 901 -475 -1261 or 901 -476 -9036. Call 911 in emergencies.  

 

City Employees Attended Leadership Conference 

 

     The University of Tennessee at Martin 

WestStar Leadership Program hosted the 20th-

annual African American Leadership 

Conference April 26, at the STAR Center in 

Jackson. 

     Stan Bell, radio personality for V101 and a 

Memphis educator, was the keynote speaker. 

Bell received his bachelorôs degree in 

communications from UT Martin and his 

Masterôs and Educational Specialist degrees 

from Union University. In addition to 30 years 

as a radio personality, Bell is also a career and 

technology instructor for Shelby County 

Schools. He currently teaches broadcasting at 

Wooddale High School and has been teaching 

with the district since 1993. Bell is a Marconi 

(Radio) Award Winner for Broadcast 

Excellence. 

     Attendees enjoyed a continental breakfast 

were welcomed by Dr. Charley Deal, 

WestStar executive director. Bell delivered his 

keynote address and was followed by Dr. Eric 

Jones, superintendent of the Jackson-Madison 

County School System, who discussed 

educational issues. 
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Covington Aquatic Center  Posts Swim Lessons Schedule  

Swimming is perh aps one of the most important life skills, and the Covington 

Aquatic Center offers several classes for learners of all ages and competency 

levels at our pool this summer.  

Level 1: Introduction to Water Skills                                                       
Level 2: Fundamental Aquatic Skills 
June 4-8, 2018            9:00-10:00                                                             
June 4-8, 2018           9:00-10:00 
June 11-15, 2018     12:00-1:00                                                                
June 11-15, 2018     12:00-1:00 
June 18-22, 2018     11:00-12:00                                                              
June 18-22, 2018     11:00-12:00 
June 25-29, 2018        9:00-10:00                                                             
June 25-29, 2018       9:00-10:00 
 
Level 3: Stroke Development                                                                   
Level 4: Stroke Improvement 
June 4-8, 2018          11:00-12:00                                                             
June 4-8, 2018          11:00-12:00 
June 11-15, 2018        9:00-10:00                                                             
June 11-15, 2018       9:00-10:00 
June 18-22, 2018     12:00-1:00                                                                
June 18-22, 2018     12:00-1:00 
June 25-29, 2018      11:00-12:00                                                             
June 25-29, 2018      11:00-12:00 
July 9-13, 2018            9:00-10:00                                                             
July 9-13, 2018            9:00-10:00 
 
Level 5: Stroke Refinement                                                                      
Level 6: Personal Water Safety 
June 4-8, 2018         12:00-1:00                                                                
June 4-8, 2018          12:00-1:00 
June 11-15, 2018     11:00-12:00                                                              
June 18-22, 2018       9:00-10:00 
June 18-22, 2018       9:00-10:00                                                              
July 9-13, 2018         11:00-12:00 
June 25-29, 2018     12:00-1:00 
July 9-13, 2018         11:00-12:00 

Level 6: Fitness Swimmer 
June 11-15, 2018     11:00-12:00                                                                 
June 25-29, 2018     12:00-1:00 
 
Pre-School Level 1: Ages 3-5 very minimal water exposure 
July 9-13, 2018     12:00-1:00 
 
Pre-School Level 2: Ages 3-5 moderate water exposure 
July 16-20 2018     11:00-12:00 
 
Pre-School Level 3: Ages 3-5 exposure to water but no 
previous instruction 
July 23-27, 2018     11:00-12:00 
 
Swim School: must complete level 5 and have interest in 
joining swim team 
July 16-27, 2018     8:00-10:00 
 
Parent/Child Aquatics:  
Level 1: 6 months-3 years                                                                     
Level 2: Ages 1-3 
June 11-15, 2018     5:00-6:00 pm                                                       
July 1-20, 2018     5:00-6:00pm 
 
Adult Lessons 
Learning the Basics: June 18-22, 2018     5:00-6:00pm 
Improving Skills: July 23-27, 2018     5:00-6:00pm 

 

 

 

 

901 -476 -9178      901 -476 -3734  
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MASTER CHIEF MACKõS 

BOOT CAMP 
FREE OUTDOOR FITNESS CLASS

SATURDAY MAY 12TH

1PM @COBB-PARRPARK 

 

FREE OUTDOOR FITNESS OPPORTUNITY FOR ALL AGES  

AND FITNESS LEVELS  

 

 

 

 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiwz9uIif7aAhWk3oMKHSiTA2wQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.2ndstbeauty.com%2Fblog%2Ftag%2FExercise&psig=AOvVaw2gOkaSu_0UIeM5LvKT339S&ust=1526142249871505


Join us for Coffee with the Mayor  

 

 

Please Join Us for coffee and conversations ð 

7:30 ð 9:00  

 
Tuesday May 15  Sookies Bake Shop on the Square 
Tuesday May 29  Sookies Bake Shop on the Square 
Tuesday, June 12  Sookies Bake Shop on the Square 
Tuesday June 26   Sookies Bake Shop on the Square 
 
 

 

 
CLICK ON THE CHAMBER LOGO ABOVE TO READ THEIR WEEKLY NEWSLETTER 

 

 

 

 
Take a look at the upcoming 

programs and events from our 
friends at the  

Ti pton County Extension Office.  

 
 

Click here for upcoming 
events and programs 

hosted by our  

UT Extension Office!  

 

 

THANK YOU 
 

King Cotton Sponsoring Covington  
BBQ Festival 

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00158SYLn_Nlhd1dad5Clxb7zs3Jd9dSc6qKEZF8WkpgpPGBEdrAyCiHxcfYpeUzW7bwCtI04ojp20-YDAJkFrnLFcb3O6nCJ9P5Ql9UpQriiSpN0QkYewB4E4QdCGv4c1Q8j-jLlxgUd8-phntSuS-2Z3pHH7wu0Rb48IAn773O72BQTgG1QKixhZuYMYaNb-O6bv-po3Ckr7-s-IBn-mSbFJoIRtp60VdYQQzk77PVb8=&c=b4Fwu4s4B5me7mMKg4uG8OPzsSmfIdABuHd1jub8D5_CAp7HimdU1w==&ch=wVVaE7-bE6qacCtYbKaNf1kbJy_4m9NtVz2MfHuPTdBaJO3dLuB9iA==
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http://files.constantcontact.com/8c9941aa001/6a03f26b-786f-4172-a5b1-11f5dcd13815.pdf


 

 
 
 

The demand was great and the reorder is finally complete!  If you were a 

spirit runner or a late entry race participant and did NOT get a shirt at the 

GO Lucy GO Race in Covington OR if you ordered a hat/hoodie for local 

pick-up, these items are IN!   

Please pick up on TWO DAYS ONLY at Millerôs Pharmacy in Covington 

Friday, May 11 8:30 ï 6:30 

Saturday, May 12  8:30 ï 2:30 
Thank you for making this year's event one of the BEST ! 

 
G 
 

 

http://www.golucygo.org/


General Welfare Committee Congratulated Airport 

Director Robin Anderson for State Award & hears 

Parks and Rec Directorõs ideas for better funding  

The General Welfare and Public Relations Committee held their regular monthly meeting at Covington City 

Hall Tuesday, May 8, at 1:00.  Present were Chairman Alderman Drew Glass, Alderwoman Minnie Bommer, 

Alderman Jere Hadley, Airport Director Robin Anderson, Parks and Recreation Director Joe Mack, Public 

Works Director David Gray, Recorder-Treasurer Tina Dunn, Mayor Justin Hanson, CPD Chief Buddy Lewis, 

and Assistant to the Mayor Sara Gangaware.  Also present were Alderman John Edwards, Codes Enforcement 

Officer Lessie Fisher, Echo Day from The Leader, and Margaret Fleming.   

 

Chairman Glass called the meeting to order at 1:00 with a quorum present, and called on Director Anderson to 

begin. 

 

Airport Director Robin Anderson: 

¶ Fuel Sales ï almost 3000 gallons ï sold a little more jet fuel in Aril than ever, and this is a good thing.   

¶ Update on LED lighting project ï surveyors have been out to airport and results are back (Anderson 

supplied members of committee with a copy of this report) and that information has been shipped to 

electrical engineer.  Expects work to begin end of July or first of August ï this projects includes all 

lights on the yard.  

¶ Ground Maintenance Equipment ï applying for grant specifically for airport grounds maintenance ï 

thinking of buying 2 mowers, one ATV, various attachments, backpack blower, trailer, sprayer, etc.    

Anderson submitted two estimates from Wooten Tractor Co. and asked committee for their input.  

Anderson did say gas machines would save the city about $2500 as grant he is seeking requires 25% 

from city. Director Gray recommended diesel engines because gas mowers he is familiar with just donôt 

have the power of diesel. Mayor Hanson asked about longevity and resale value of diesel as opposed to 

gas, and Gray and Anderson werenôt sure, but speculated that diesel may be stronger.  Alderman Glass 

stated he has had great experience with Kubota.  Alderman Glass asked Dunn if money is budgeted for 

this in next yearôs budget proposal, and she stated she will verify that, but believes it has been included.  

Anderson hopes to have this equipment on site by end of July.  Dunn stated anything over $10,000 must 

be bid out.   Alderman Hadley motioned to proceed with the grant for diesel engines and other supplies 

(and his motion was amended to say) not to exceed $45,000 as submitted by Anderson, and 

Alderwoman Bommer seconded.  Anderson stated he would prepare an RFP for the local paper and 

work with Tiny Barton to have this printed.  Motion passed 

¶ Participants from Helen R. Tucker Center in Ripley visited Covington Municipal Airport on April 30 

and Anderson said they were enthusiastic visitors and he enjoyed showing them the airport.   

¶ Ms Ayanna Dowell has invited Anderson to represent the Covington Municipal Airport at Career Day at 

St. Luke Church on May 31st.    He has accepted this invitation and is looking forward to talking to 

people about our airport.  

¶ Anderson showed committee members the plaque our airport received from TDOT Aeronautics Division 

for the Most Improved Airport for 2018.  He was congratulated by committee members. 

¶ Airport has been issued license for 2019 

 

Mayor Hanson motioned to accept Andersonôs report and that was seconded by Hadley ï motion passed.   

 

 

 

 



 

Parks and Recreation Director Joe Mack: 

¶ Mack has researched hotel/motel taxes and showed national and statewide examples for committee 

members to see via his PowerPoint presentation.  He explained how and why these are added to 

hotel/motel costs and how they can be used by municipalities.  Mack stated he feels this would be a 

great way to generate more revenue for the City of Covington so we can utilize our fields and parks at 

their greatest potential.  Alderman Hadley stated he believes that Tipton County gets hotel/motel taxes 

for industrial development, and he doesnôt know if the City of Covington can add additional taxes or 

not.  Alderwoman Bommer suggested investigating this, and Mayor Hanson stated he understands that 

both Tipton County and City of Covington cannot both tax.  Hanson went on to say he believes there 

was discussion of this in State legislature this year and Mack stated he understands State has opened 

this up for us and we should take advantage of that and earmark that for Parks and Rec.  Mack stated 

using this type of revenue-building has zero impact on local tax payers, requires no additional cost or 

resources for collection, and can make significant impact on what we can do in Parks and Rec 

Department.   

¶ Mack stated one thing Covington needs to do better is to entice people to spend the night here, and he 

listed over a dozen events we have in Covington that might can be expanded so that people will stay 

overnight.  Alderman Hadley cautioned Mack to do careful research as to how to make these changes.   

¶ Adopt-A-Park ï A Diamond in the Rough ï focuses on ball fields in our parks.  Mack is reaching out to 

local reputable companies to help him in this venture. Mack believes this will be a win-win for the 

supporters as well as our parks and our citizens.   

¶ Horse barn in Cobb-Parr Park is getting new roof with a ñQUIT SMOKINGò logo provided by Drug 

Free Tipton ï will cost the city no money.  They will also paint the barn red.   

¶ Covington Confidence Course ï nothing else like it around here ï an obstacle course that was 

constructed with US Army specs.  Mack looking to build 3-4 more of these on May 19.   

¶ Master Chief Mackôs Boot Camp ï Free event ï Saturday, May 12 at 1:00 at Cobb-Parr Park  

¶ Successful Healthier Tennessee challenge (walking), and now doing a squat and bench press challenge 

for Sportsplex members only.   

¶ Sportsplex members will ñWalk across the US ï Providence RI to Long Beach, CAò 

¶ ADULT Home Run Derby ï ages 18 and older.  Chairman Glass suggested adult co-ed baseball, as 

well. 

 

Museum: 

¶ MayFest was Saturday, May 5 ï very successful ï lots of vendors, food, and things to do - received 

plaque of appreciation from VFW 

¶ Artist Series for Kids ï June 2, 1:00 ï 3:00 at Museum ï Salvador Dali 

¶ Storywalk ï with Tipton County Library ï Walk at museum while reading storyï May 12 

¶ Cub Scout Pack visited museum last Tuesday ï also walked the trail.   

 

Mayor Hanson motioned to accept Director Mackôs report and Alderwoman Bommer seconded.  Motion 

passed.  There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.   

  

 

 

 



Public Works Committee Discussed Removal of  

Speed Bumps and Setting New School Zone  

The Public Works Committee held a make-up monthly meeting on Tuesday, May 8, at 1:00 at Covington City 

Hall.  Present were Chairman Alderman Mac McGowan, Alderwoman Minnie Bommer, Alderman John 

Edwards, Public Works Director David Gray, Recorder-Treasurer Tina Dunn, Codes Enforcement Officer 

Lessie Fisher, Mayor Justin Hanson, and Assistant to the Mayor Sara Gangaware.  Also present were Alderman 

Drew Glass, Will White of Covington Electric, Lisa Blalack of Tipton Christian Academy, Historian David 

Gwinn, Alderman Jere Hadley, Covington Police Chief Buddy Lewis, and Echo Day of The Leader.     

 

Chairman McGowan called the meeting to order at 2:05 with a quorum present. Chairman McGowan called on 

Director Gray to make his report.  Mayor Hanson made special welcome to Alderman Hadley, who was 

hospitalized last week. 

 

Public Works Director David Gray: 

¶ Debbie Daniels has requested the removal of speed bumps in Countrywood Subdivision.  These were 

put down about 18 months ago via approval from this committee as a result of a request from a resident 

who no longer lives in the subdivision.  Gray stated he has told Daniels she will need to present a 

petition to this committee for that consideration, but he has not received such petition at this time.  

Alderman Edwards stated he would like to see a petition to take them up before acting on it.  Chairman 

McGowan agreed with that, as did Director Gray and Alderman Hadley.  McGowan suggested having a 

subdivision rep present at next monthôs committee meeting before considering. 

¶ Petition for new school zone around Tipton Christian Academy (TCA) has been made and Lisa Blalack 

was present to represent TCA on this matter.  Gray stated he has talked to TDOT about this issue, and 

they cannot finance these kinds of requests for private schools.  However, according to the Covington 

Codes, Chapter 3 15-108, traffic control signs, signals, markings, and devices shall conform to the latest 

revision of the Manual of Uniform Traffic Control Devices for Streets and Highways, published by the 

US Department of Transportation.   Gray suggested researching this area and determining how to pay 

for updates for the safety of those traveling those State highways.  He understands we have the authority 

to do this research and recommend safety updates for roadways in the city limits of Covington.  

Alderman Glass asked if committee can come to agreement today on whether or not to make this area a 

school zone ï then move forward with signage.   

¶ Chairman McGowan asked for definition of ñschool zoneò and suggested having just one school zone 

(including TCA and the Crestview schools) rather than one here, one 300 feet down the road, etc.   

McGowan stated he has some concerns about the costs of a turning lane, and suggested the church might 

absorb or share these costs.  He then called on Lisa Blalack, head of schools at TCA. 

¶ Lisa Blalack reported the school is growing and currently has a student driver and anticipates more 

student drivers in years to come.  She did not want to comment on sharing costs, but stated that safety is 

their major concern and they want to do everything they can to provide a safe zone.  She hopes they can 

partner with the City of Covington in this endeavor. She asked for questions from the committee, and 

McGowan stated that if they continue to grow, there may be a great need for traffic lights and/or 

officers, and they are expensive. Mayor Hanson stated there needs to be a traffic investigation before 

moving forward with any decisions.  Gray stated he will ask TDOT for such investigation on these two 

State Routes.  Alderman Edwards asked for clarification regarding private schools.  Mayor Hanson 

stated he has investigated this with TDOT and they will not finance improvements for private schools.  

Glass stated at this point that slowing the traffic down is the most important thing and asked again for 

setting a school zone in the TCA vicinity.  McGowan stated he is concerned about making this decision 

without a study and taking on liability.  Gray stated he believes we must do the study using qualified 



engineers and look at their recommendations.  Blalack stated the church has an engineer in house and 

asked if that person can make recommendations. She went on to ask for a slower speed limit and any/all 

help the city can provide to improve the safety in this area.  McGowan asked Gray to get a study done ï 

either from the Church/School and/or A2H.  Mayor Hanson believes we should ask TDOT to do this, 

first because these are State highways.   

¶ Lessie Fisher spoke up and referenced TCA 55-8152, Section D 1-A, which says special changes must 

be based on a highway engineering investigation.  Chief Lewis stated he has observed an awful lot of 

traffic in that area in the mornings and there has been an accident already.  Glass stated there is no 

signage on the highway to let people know there is a school there.  Fisher also referred to Municipal 

Code regarding speed zones.  Lewis stated he supports Alderman Glass for signage on roadways stating 

there is a school in the area, particularly for drivers coming into town on Highway 59.  McGowan asked 

for a State investigation as well as an engineering report from the Churchôs resource.  Hadley stated he 

believes the State has the responsibility to put up signs.  Alderman Edwards motioned to table this 

discussion to the next meeting and find out more, including if TDOT will do the investigation. Mayor 

Hanson amended the motion to table this discussion until the June PW committee, and if TDOT agrees 

to do the investigation free of charge, allow them to proceed. Motion passed.  Meanwhile, the school can 

certainly do their own study.   

¶ Gas Rate Study ï RFPs have been distributed and the bids were opened on May 4th.  Gray submitted two 

bids to committee members for their consideration.  Fisher and Arnoldôs submission was not considered 

because their submission contained no dollar amounts.  Gray said he could not go back and ask for 

dollar amounts after bids are opened.  Gray suggested going with the proposal with the lowest price, 

which was D2 with a cost estimate of $11,500.  Alderman Edwards motioned to table the discussion of 

this until the next meeting, and McGowan seconded.  Motion passed. 

¶ All repairs have been made at South Fire Station (sink-hole as a result of an eroded concrete pipe), and 

costs came to approx $50,000.  Mayor gave kudos to Director Gray and his crews who worked on this 

project overnight to get things resolved.    

¶ Mosquito spraying has started ï Mondays, Wednesdays, and Fridays.  Crews will spray ballparks/fields 

on Mondays and Fridays.   Anyone with a mosquito complaint - call customer service at 901-476-9613 

ext 118.   

¶ Bids will open May 10 for annual inventory of water chemicals and supplies.   

¶ City is currently undergoing an annual gas inspection with Federal Regulators.   

 

Codes Enforcement Officer Lessie Fisher: 

¶ Rain has had effect on grass cutting ï Codes Department is up about 35-50 letters going out requesting 

grass cutting for violators.  People can call and give addresses of concern to 901-476-9613 ext 146,  or 

can email planning.building@covingtontn.com 

¶ Fisher proposed CODES Chat meeting monthly at Civic Center ï a time to chat with Codes Department 

regarding city ordinances, codes, and processes, as well as State laws that regulate our procedures.  

Fisher suggested 3rd Tuesdays from 5:00 ï 6:30.  Glass stated he feels this is a good idea and lines up 

with the strategic plan.   

¶ Codes successful in General Sessions Court today on animal abuse case.  Covington Care has taken 

possession of the dog.   

¶ Alderman Edwards asked for Fisher to check two lots in his district for mowing/clean-up.  McGowan 

suggested coordinated efforts with multiple resources in neighborhoods for neighborhood 

improvements.   
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¶ Once a week curb-side pick-up is included in the monthly fee.  If additional pick up is required ï or pick 

up of large items, such as furniture, please call customer service at 901-476-9613 ext 118 and there will 

be an additional charge.   

¶ Alderman Edwards asked if Gray is researching illegal dumping, and he referenced several lots where he 

sees items dumped.  Edwards suggested deer cameras to monitor problem areas and he also suggested 

setting up Environmental Court to take care of violations of Codes, as recommended in our Strategic 

Plan.  Alderman Glass agreed and Fisher stated Jackson (TN) has gotten an Environmental Court going.  

Hadley suggested opening position for full time city attorney and making this person environmental 

court judge.  Edwards motioned to take environmental court under advisement and continue discussion 

at next meeting 

¶ Mayor Hanson motioned to accept Fisherôs report and Glass seconded. Motion passed.  

 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.    

 

 

Covington Police Chief Buddy Lewis Attended  

Army-National Guard Bosslift 
The United Stated States Department of Defense selected Chief Lewis through the Tennessee 

Association of Chiefs of Police to represent Tennessee at the National Training Center in Fort 

Irwin, California.  This 3 day event came at no cost to the City.  Chief Lewis observed military 

training for future deployments around the world. The City of Covington has 4 officers in the 

Army National Guard who were involved in the training activities at Fort Irwin.  We thank 

these officers for their service to our country and city! 

  
 

 

 

 

 


